

Dear McLean Patients, Residents and Families,

Over the Memorial Day weekend, the CT Department of Public Health came to survey our nursing home. The surveyor arrived with a member of the National Guard and they asked a lot of questions. We are happy to report another successful visit. We are working hard to adhere to the regulations they've implemented since the beginning of the outbreak with regular updates, and a positive report from DPH gives us renewed motivation to continue on with our fight to end the virus on our campus.

During this COVID-19 pandemic, these surveys are occurring more often and are more in-depth than our typical annual survey. We value the insights these surveys give us into our own infection control practices and we rely on their guidance as we continue to provide the very best care to our community.

Today we are caring for 5 COVID-19 positive patients on Evergreen Way. We are awaiting re-test results from these five patients. One additional patient is currently being cared for off campus.

Our own surveillance testing over the weekend included testing three residents on The Abernethy. Good news – all three tests came back negative. This additional testing completes The Abernethy. We still have several residents on The Robinson and The Atwater to surveil and we are working with Hartford HealthCare's mobile team to schedule those remaining tests.

A noteworthy mention: We have not had a resident test positive since April 28 and our last staff member to test positive occurred on April 26.

Our cumulative numbers include:

As of 5/26/20(location is based on resident home neighborhood)
Assisted Living
Robinson has had I positive
Atwater has had I positive (I recovered)
Abernethy has had 6 positive (2 recovered), 2 resident deaths

Skilled Nursing Home

Evergreen Way (post-acute) has had 6 positive (5 recovered), (I death at another facility)

Chapel Crossing has had I positive (I recovered)

Skyview Terrace has had 17 positive (10 recovered), 3 resident deaths

Campus Employees: 23 positive (21 recovered)

We are looking forward to our Virtual Family Council meeting tomorrow. Please remember to send along any questions prior to the meeting to Joan Stefanowicz joan.stefanowicz@mcleancare.org.

Lisa Clark

Be well,

David Bordonaro

President

Lisa Clark

Vice President, Administrator of the Health Center